
Parhli Council ot 
!)t. t~re~ry of Narek Armenian Ctlurch 
661.:t Ric}V;*ld lioa.d 
Glevelana. Uti 44143 

Att; :1r. ;_wor,;e !iaki.tn. 
Cii d 1 t'nlf~A 

Thant vou for .)fOttr fette,. of Ali~Just l rey.trd1ng trte 1984 du,es. ~den ,!~{){! find 
e"-cessfvtt'-

Y&ur object1mt cOtMts as a sur~rhe te us. since yowr allocation. as well 4$ 
till other parhh•s. are f-1ro ratttd QftSad on til~ data supplied •1 .)"()Y each year. 

H•i::? auas~t h. vtasent~:ea to lind dPproved oy the u1ocesan AsUtmbl y ~acfl 
~t:~r, and therefore, we are rwt. }n , pos1ttoo to i!tiil!:e chang$$ at this ~o1nt. 

lile ar~ appr~c1~the of .v·our prabl~lllS. atttt nop~f~;l tfial, .~J ~ ld oo able to 
r:~~t ,;rour ob l t 9dt ion. 

<4i c.h•iit l n. Ken:;l1(11l 
;Jirector 

ec; ~v .. fr. 1)1ran P.tpazhn, Pastor 
'trs. n ()J'ence KtU"Ol}h lanhn. Trea surEtr 



• 

u. q..rl"lq.nr "urb4UBI"I 
~UBUUSU~bU88 b4b~b8~ 

'1-ttnltl:'lhn, OhUlJO 

REV. FR. DIRAN PAPAZIAN 
PASTOR 

August 7, 1984 

Area Code 216-Tel. 381-6590 

Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Ave. 
New York, New York 10016-14885 

ATTN: Michael M. Kermian 
Director 

Dear Mr. Kermian: 

ST. GREGORY OF NAREK 

ARMENIAN CHURCH 

666 Richmond Road 
Cleveland, Ohio 44143. U.S.A. 

This Parish Council notes that our Parish dues to the Diocese have 
recently been increased by $ 134.00, from $479.00 to $613.00 per 
month, retroactive to January 1, 1984. At the time of the 
notification, that left us a balance due of $804.00 of which we have 
paid now $402.00. 

We lament the situation and conditions which make it impossible for 
this Parish to meet some of its local financial obligations, let alone 
satisfy an unplanned - for dues increase. Therefore, please accept 
this letter as notification that this Parish is unable to pay these 
new assessments, but will continue to pay the old dues amount of 
$479.00, per month as long as we are able. 

We invite your representative to visit us here in Cleveland for any 
discussion that you may wish to have on this subject. 

Sincerely, 

Parish Council of St. Gregory of Narek 
Armenian Apostolic Church of Cleveland 

Mr. George Sakian 
Chairman 

Mrs. Florence Karoghlanian 
Treasurer 



March ·u. 1986 

Rev. Fr. Terenig Kondralfan, Pastor 
St. Gregory of Nar~k Armenian Church 
666 Richmond Rd. 
Richmond Heights. OH 44143 

Dear Ftther Terenig: 

We have been Informed by the WCC in their le~t~r of 
february 6. ~op~ attached for your reference, that an 
ecumenical forum will be hctld on October 2, 3 &14<1 4~ 1986 
at the Hollenden House Hotel tn Cleveland. · 

We will appreciate if you will re-present. us at these 
aeetings as we will be out of the country during that. 
perifJd. 

May the.l~rd bless you and your loved ones with His 
H{ve and w1sdom. 

Prayerfully. 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
Primat~ 

,.·. 



'·· 

Ms. Joan Campbell 
Ex•cutive Oir~ctQr 
United States Office 

:<~ r 

457 Riverside Drive, Ro~m 1062 
New York, NY 10115 

Dear Ms. Campbell: 

March 11. 1986 

Thank you f-or .Your 1 e tter of February 6, i nv 1 t 1 ng us 
to attend an Ecum~nical Forum on October 2r l and 4. 1986 
1n Cleveland .• nhto. .. . 

Much asc we would h·ave liked- to attend this forum, we 
regret that Wt w.1ll not be able to d() so 1!-we will be out 
of the country during that period. . 

We have appointe4 the Rev .• Fr. Terenfg K~ndra11an, 
pastor of the St. Gretory of Naret Armenian Ch~r~h of 
Clevelandi to represent us at thts ~orum. 

Prayerfully. 

Archbishop TGrkom Mawoo.tan 
Pr 1 mate 

cc: Rev.-Fr. Terentg Kondral1in 



ICC - t. 
, ... 

~NTERFAITH CENTER ON CORPORATE RESPONSIBILITY 
A Sponsored Related Movement of the National Council of Churches 
475 Riverside Drive • Room 566 • New York, NV 10115 (212) 870·2936 

March 3, 1986 

MEMO 

TO: NCC representatives working on South Africa issues 
ICCR South Africa Steering Committee 
Churches Emergency Committee on Southern Africa 
Religious Committee on Labor Relations 
Campaign Against Investment in South Africa 

FROM: Carol L. Somplatsky-Jarman, Director, International Justice 

RE: New study commission on South Africa and IRD connections 

I write to alert you to the following matter: On Thursday, February 27, 1986, I 
received a call from Ms. Shelly Green concerning a study she will be working on 
called "South Africa Beyond Apartheid". It was my first contact with her. The South 
Africa study will be conducted during the next one and a half years and will be focused 
on the future of the country and "how we get there." Ms. Green explained that to 
carry out the study, interviews would be conducted with representatives of U.S. and S.A. 
groups including labor unions, corporations, churches, anti-apartheid groups and 
state and local officials. Ms. Green will be interviewing church and labor officials 
with David Hauck, Director of the South Africa Review Service of the Washington, D.C. 
based Investor Responsibility Research Center (IRRC). 

The kinds of questions which will be asked include the perceptions representatives of 
various groups have on the future of South Africa. and. based on that, how they expect 
their activities to impact South Africa. Ms. Green mentioned that she and the other 
writers would be answering to a board of directors. I pressed her on this point, and 
she proceeded to read down a list of American~and South Africans that were on this 
committee (see attached list). Among the names she listed were Peter Berger, who, 
according to Ms. Green, was fairly new to the subject of South Africa, but was on 
the panel because he was an "eminent sociologist"; and Richard John Neuhaus, who 
according to Ms. Green, brings to the panel a knowledge of U.S. and South African 
church groups and recently published a book on the subject. Mr. Neuhaus will 
be responsible for looking at the activities of church groups in the U.S. and 
South Africa. 

As you will recall, Peter Eerger and Richard John Neuhaus were founding members of the 
Institute for Religion and Democracy (IRD) and have been key players in that 
organization's attacks on the policies and mission activities of the mainstream 
Protestant churches. Neuhaus was one of two IRD spokespersons who attacked the churches 
in CBS's now-famous "60 Minutes" program ~vhich aired three years. ago. 



While it is not clear exactly what the role of this commission is and what are its 
official and unofficial ties to the corporate community and the U.S. and South African 
governments, we in the church community should be extremely cautious. On at least 
three occasions, U.S. church representatives have been asked about their positions 
on an "end to apartheid" that would not allow for a "one-person-one vote" political 
settlement. These occurred during meetings with Chevron Chair and CEO George M. 
Keller and Chemical Bank President Bob Callendar and in questions by Representative 
McCollum of Florida following Congressional testimony. These questions by top level 
officials have been repeated by many other lower level corporate officials. In 
sharing these encounters among ourselves, some ICCR church representatives believe 
there is an organized behind-the-scenes effort to formulate a political settlement 
which is aimed to win broad-based U.S. support, but which will not address the 
political rights and aspirations of South African blacks. 

Furthermore, we perceive that some major U.S. corporations involved in South 
Africa are giving support to neo-conservative and right-wing "think-tank" type 
groups. A review of a recent Chase Manhattan company report listing corporate 
contributions indicates the bank has given substantial sums of money to both the 
Heritage Foundation and Ernest Lefever's Ethics and Public Policy Center. 

Therefore, the "South Africa Beyond Aparthied" study commission has both the 
ability to play a role in formulating political alternatives in South Africa which 
do not take seriously the political aspirations of the black majority or the 
perspectives of our South African church counterparts, and likewise has the 
ability to serve as a springboard for attacks on U.S. church groups for their 
South Africa~-related activities. I, therefore, urge you to excercise extreme 
caution. 

It is possible that either Ms. Green or Mr. Hauck will be in touch with you soon 
to interview you concerning your church's/organization's activities on South 

··I Africa. If this occurs, please contact either Tim Smith or me. Ms. Green has 
It asked to meet with Tim and me, and we have agreeateameetiii:g to be further 
'~I briefed on the study and its origins, funding and goals. We will keep you informed 
1 of any updates on this situation. 



t 

SOUTH AFRICA BEYOND APARTHEID STUDY COMMISSION 

Heribert Adam-- Expert on issues related to the frontline states 
John Marcum-- Expert on issues related to the frontline states 
Helen Kitchen --ISIS, Georgetown University 
David Hauck-- IRRC 
Prof. Ron Goldman-- School of Communications, Boston University 
Peter Berger-- sociologist 
Richard John Neuhaus-- Lutheran theologian 
Jakes Gerwel-- University of the Western Cape 
Pieter Leroux-- Political scientist, University of the Western Cape 
Jim Leatt-- Graduate School of Business, University of Capetown 
H.C. Marais-- Human Sciences Research Council 
Helen Zilly -- journalist 
Paul Zulu-- University of Natal 
Bobby Godsell-- Industrial and trade union specialist, Anglo-American 
Anne Bernstien-- Urban Foundation 


